Dear Mr Leech
 

I am one of your constituents and live at xxxx Road, Chorlton. I have four colleagues also resident in your constituency and I think they may also be in contact with you.
 

I am concerned about the Ministry of Justice Consultation "Transforming legal aid: delivering a more credible and efficient system".
 

This is a highly controversial consultation which proposes the removal of the defendants right to the Solicitor of his choice as part of a proposal to introduce Price Competitive Tendering (PCT) in an attempt to deliver savings of circa £220 million from the Legal Aid budget of approximately £1billion.
 

On a personal level I don't necessarily accept the need to make further savings when criminal legal aid is costing the taxpayer less than it cost ten years ago. In real terms this probably means it is costing 30 or 40% less than ten years ago. This is certainly an area of public expenditure that has seen many years of austerity!
 

I am particularly concerned about a legally aided defendant losing the right to chose his solicitor. Choice is the best driver of quality within the legal system. I was amazed to discover that the consultation appears to acknowledge this as the MoJ seem to want the level of representation to be at no more than "acceptable levels".  I am attaching a link to my published letter in The Guardian last week, it's underneath one from Tom McNally, http://www.guardian.co.uk/law/2013/apr/25/justric-claims-legal-aid-cuts
 

In short the MoJ is commoditising clients like cheap sausages so that they can be packaged up as part of a Price Competition auction and sold to the lowest bidder.
 

False economy - the MoJ have overlooked the fact that the biggest asset to the Magistrates Court is the experienced solicitor representing a client for whom he has previously acted and therefore retains an in-depth knowledge of the client's circumstances. To require a defendant to be represented by someone they have never met before could in my view extend the court day by a couple of hours increasing defence prosecution and court costs enormously before a penny is saved.  I think this point has been completely overlooked. See my letter published in The Times http://www.crimeline.info/news/letter-to-the-times
 

I suspect you may be getting a lot of contact from solicitors, barristers and those employed in criminal defence over the next few weeks (your constituency is full of them!).
 

Our criminal justice system is on the line here and I look forward to any support you can give the profession in opposing this consultation.
 

Regards,
 

Matthew Claughton
